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Intervention by the delegation of Ukraine

Madam President,
Ukraine welcomes the delegation of Somalia and thanks for the presentation of its national report.
We positively note the progress made since the previous UPR cycle. In particular, ratification of the ICRPD as well as establishment of the National disability agency and commend submission of reports on the implementation of a number of core human rights treaties as well as extension of an open invitation to all thematic special procedures. 
Regrettably, the problem of recruiting children by terrorist groups persists in the country. Thus, we urge Somalia to speed up the process of ratification of the relevant OP to CRC.

We are further concerned about the continued application of death penalty and related executions without legally required due process as well as attacks, intimidation and other forms of harassment of journalists. High maternal mortality rate, wide spread exercise of FGM as well as weak education system remain among the challenges too.
With this in mind, we recommend Somalia to:
· ratify the international human rights treaties, to which it is not a party yet; 

· adopt a moratorium on executions, with a view to abolish the death penalty;

· take concrete measures to end violence against women; 

· redouble the efforts to improve the safety and security of journalists; 
· strengthen educational policies.

Thank you.
